

President

Yvonne Thomson ytplace@gmail.com

Secretary

Sheryl Perera perera.home@xtra.co.nz

Treasurer

Joy Tongs

Almoner

Brenda Callear 233 8244

Committee

Christine Harrison
Dianne McGavin
Fiona Burrows
Helen Scott
Janet Reidy
Karen Warner

IW Bank Acct

12 3254 0081449 01

Dinner meetings:

If you advise us you are coming to a meeting, then don't turn up., we still require you to pay for your dinner as we have committed for

WHAT'S HAPPENING NOW

Future	to add to diary
18 Oct	Something Different - Catherine Mansfield House 10:30am
15 Oct	Club dinner and meeting 6pm
17 Oct	Craft group 10am Marie Press's
14 Oct	Book Group 1:30 Janet Reidy's
1 Oct	Tasty Tuesday at The Co-op 5:30
Wednesdays	Mahjong 7 - 8 pm

	Mansfield House 10:30am
Future	to add to diary
1 Nov	Parkinson's appeal
5 Nov	Tasty Tuesday at The Co-op 5:30
9 Nov	District Meeting New Plymouth
11 Nov	Book Group1:30 Bev Lillico's
14 Nov	Craft group 10am Julia Mottram's
17 Nov	Legal Tender at Ataakarawa Rd
19 Nov	Club dinner and meeting 6pm
9 Dec	Otaki shopping trip

October 2019

Happy Birthday

Meryl Evans Sheryl Perera Sue Cook

Almoner

If you, or someone you know, is experiencing illness or difficulties, please let me know. I will contact you or your family to identify how we can best support you. ...Brenda Callear

NOTES: Speaker for October is Janice from *Sort Out Service* for home decluttering. Please bring bras and new nickers to the Oct club night. These are for the Zonta collection for Arohata Prison.

Don't forget to look at the Inner Wheel websites and facebook page which are full of interest and information and change all the time.

www.innerwheel.org.nz and www.internationalinnerwheel.org

Yvonne's Thoughts.

Greetings ladies,

What a lot of fun we had last month at our September meeting. So many of you took part in our own WOW evening and what a lot laughter we had! This was followed by Carol speaking as our District Chair and reminding us of our core values as Inner Wheelers. Thank you Carol.

Many of us followed this with an evening out at Wearable Arts in Wellington. It was a fabulous show and raised \$5,921.05 for Neonatal. Neonatal have also benefited from several craft groups and many of you working away in your own time on sewing together of even knitting from scratch, more blankets. Last night at our committee meeting we counted another 12 blankets. When we tried to add up the total hours put into making these, this year we were up around 80 hours!. What a great effort and they look fantastic!

Two weeks ago, seventeen of us headed over the hill to Martinborough, to Walk and Talk with the South Wairarapa Club. It's always lovely to head out of Wellington into the country for the day, and this was no exception. We sat around at tables outside, getting to know or catching up with old friends. The food and company were both wonderful. This was followed by a visit to Stonehenge where we were given an interesting, informative talk. A great day was had by all.

When I look back on this month, I can't help but think how fortunate we are in Plimmerton Club to enjoy such a wide variety of activities with such an amazing group of ladies.

Yours in friendship Yvonne

The South Wairarapa club put on an amazing lunch in the most beautiful garden setting.





And then we were educated by Richard Hall on the history and science of stone henges and celestial navigation matters.



The September meeting was our Wearable Arts competition. Lots of laughter as Janet wobbled down the catwalk as a teapot and Joy shuffled along as an old bag, just to name a few!. Thanks to Meryl our wonderful compare and her team of judges. An unenviable job

